Oxford Planning Commission

Minutes for Meeting on December 13, 2011

Attendance: Patsy Burke, Jackie Ellis, Vivian Harris, Ron Manson, Erik Oliver, Jim Patrick, and Hoyt Oliver (liaison)

Chairman Erik Oliver opened the meeting at 7:00 PM.

Old Business:

1. Minutes for the November 13, 2011 meeting of the Oxford Planning Commission were reviewed and unanimously approved as amended.

New Business:

1. An application for a pre-development permit had been submitted by Suzy Reid for a bathroom addition to the property at 134 Longstreet Circle. The application did not include a sketch of the addition showing the property lines and the setbacks from the property lines. A motion was made and unanimously approved to approve the permit application subject to the condition that the City Manager confirms that setback requirements are met.

2. The Future Development Plan submitted by Oxford College at the November meeting of the Planning Commission was reviewed. Prior to the meeting the FDP had been reviewed to determine if all requirements of Chapter 40 of the new City Ordinances were included. A list of deficiencies had been developed by Chairman Oliver and sent to Oxford College prior to the December meeting. No response has been received from Oxford College.  The Planning Commission discussed each proposed development included in the FDP and made notes of issues and comments on each. No further action can be taken until the revised FDP is received from Oxford College.

3. It is noted that this was the last PC meeting for Hoyt Oliver in his role as City Council liaison. The Planning Commission gives him thanks for the excellent job he has done in this role.

Chairman Oliver adjourned the meeting at 8:55 PM

Respectively submitted by Jim Patrick, Secretary

